# Booster Club Minutes March 2, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 7:00, eight members were present.

#### **Minutes**

We first reviewed some items from the January meeting since a February meeting was not held. The minutes were reviewed and a motion was made by Sue Hennick to approve, seconded by Jim Miller, motion carried.

#### **Concession Stand**

The January volunteer hours were 655 hours on 19 events.

## **Old Business**

The Hall of Fame recognition was cancelled. WPA was cancelled, therefore no concessions for that event.

#### **New Business**

Jefferson hosted one regional volleyball game. We also hosted regional dual wrestling.

The Choral Parents have requested a donation of popcorn and oil for their choral event. Lisa Stodola motioned to approve, Sue Hennick seconded, motion carried.

Special Olympics basketball was held at the end of February and it went very well.

As suggested at the January meeting, we will proceed with adding the column to the concession signups labeled 'Assigned'. This field will not be populated for every event, but will allow Chris to designate teams to cover concessions for bigger events.

## **Treasurer's Report**

Jim Miller reviewed the current Treasurer's report. Since August 26, the indoor stand has made just over \$40,000 in deposits for the 2014-2015 school year. Mike Kadlec motioned to accept the treasurer's report. Sue Hennick seconded. Motion carried.

## **Coaches Comments**

Richard Appleby, women's soccer-last year there were 31 girls that finished the season, they are expecting quite a few back. They had 63 come to the preseason meeting and are hoping for about 50 to come out from that meeting. There will be three teams, Varsity, JV 1, and JV 2. Their concessions are taken care of.

## **Activities Director**

Chris was not able to make it, as he was at the band parent meeting.

## **Correspondence to Share**

The Tournament of Drums plans are still moving forward. The tentative date is Monday, July 27. There are no confirmed times, but likely 5:30-10:00pm.

The contract for Kingston end on July 31. The district has not presented a new contract yet. Chris plans on talking to the district to have the 15% changed from our NET to our GROSS. Pizza Hut and May City Bowling both sent some information regarding fundraiser opportunities. After discussion, we declined both.

Amazon has sent information regarding select items are eligible for a donation to Jefferson. After discussion, Mark will do some additional investigating.

#### **Concession Stand**

Hours reported for February were 394 on 10 events.

Mike Kadlec has already prepped the indoor stand for the Show Choir Invitational.

#### **Old Business**

The Farner Bocken show is scheduled for Thu April 16 & Fri April 17. If you are interested in going, please give your name to Mark.

The indoor stand has a water heater, but there is discussion taking place with the district on the electrical aspects of this unit. Additional details will be available at a later meeting.

The girls Jr J-Hawks basketball tournament was held this past weekend. Saturday had a deposit of \$2500; Sunday's deposit was \$1780. The totals for last year was \$4869.

There was a suggestion to add the jobs for each event to the signup sheet, ie: Person A at window, Person B at popcorn, etc. After discussion, it was agreed to not do this and let each stand manager handle the assignments as they choose on a case by case basis.

### **New Business**

The nominations for Booster Club Officers will be presented at the April meeting. Mark has sent an email to coaches, stand managers and current officers looking for additional nominees/interested parties.

In the past, Chris has asked for funds to purchase gift cards for some of the support people at sporting events, ie, timers, score keepers, etc. This will be tabled until April meeting.

We discussed our second donation to the JHS Athletic Fund. Sue Hennick motioned we donate an additional \$30,000 prior to the end of this fiscal year. Lisa Stodola seconded, motion carried.

The Kingston spring schedule has been updated on the signup sheet. At this time, there are 45 events scheduled.

Jim Miller inquired on the plans to get popcorn for the snack shack during the soccer games. Jim will work directly with Mark to coordinate this.

Jim also inquired about getting electricity to the snack shack. Several suggestions were made and Jim will investigate a few of those suggestions.

It was estimated that the booster club would need 600 volunteer spots through the baseball and softball seasons. At this time, 467 of those spots have been filled by athletic teams with 133 remaining. In addition to those spots, there were 638 spots covered by booster club regulars who don't use the signup sheet.

# **Coming Events**

April 6, booster club @ 7pm April 16 & 17, Farner Bocken in Des Moines

## Adjournment

Lisa Stodola made a motion to adjourn. Sue Hennick seconded. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Lisa Stodola Secretary